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Weaverham Parish Council
Annual Assembly
Minutes of meeting held at the Weaverham Community Centre on Tuesday 18th April 2017 at 7pm.

PRESENT:
Chairman: Cllr Peter Wilkinson, Vice-Chairman: Cllr John Freeman (acting clerk)


Councillors Eileen Bland, Julian Bland, Gillian Edwards, Roger Moss, Michelle Budden and John Taylor
IN ATTENDANCE:
Cheshire West & Chester Councillor Paul Williams, Ken Baird, Joy Brain, Chris Bell, Harro Dorsch, Barbara Eames, Glen & Liz Gidley, Iain Lasseter, Rob Lloyd, Pat Mills, Pam Palfreyman, Niall Phillips and John Wilson 
1.
Welcome by the Chairman - The Chairman, Cllr Peter Wilkinson, welcomed and thanked those attending.
2.
Presentation of Councillors - The Chairman introduced each Councillor present.

3.
Apologies for absence - 
Cheshire West & Chester Councillors Charles Fifield and Harry Tonge 
4.
Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting - Approved as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
5.
Report on Weaverham Parish Council - A copy of the Chairman's statement is attached to these minutes.  Glen Gidley reported that in the absence of a Community Pride competition this year the Weaverham Trust were encouraging support for the National Civic Pride event on Saturday 17th June.  The chairman said the Council would be happy to help with publicity. 
6.
Summarised Accounts, year ended 31st March 2017
The accounts, as per the attached report, were summarised briefly by the Chairman noting the opening balance of 
£74,257 and closing balance of £70,376, representing an excess of payments over expenditure of £3881.  
7.
Report from Cheshire West & Chester Council 
Cllr Williams gave a brief update on CWAC activities including speeding in the village, the traffic survey proceeding on Gorstage Lane and has dealt with a variety of village problems.  He announced a further reduction in members’ budgets and encouraged people not to put off in making applications.  Up to date this has been a much appreciated aspect of CW&C activities.  The 20MPH speed limit is expected to come into operation during the coming year.  He is currently dealing with a fly tipping problem and asked for further instances to be brought to the attention of CW&C.  There were comments by the public about with the pedestrian crossing in High Street and parking on the grass verges.  Following restoration of a damaged verge the Council were encouraged to consider to circulating all contractors who use verges whilst carrying out work to be encouraged to restore them on completion of any works.  Concerns were expressed about the time it was taking to replace damaged road signs following accidents especially on the A49 roundabout as the approach from Cuddington is obscured.   
The Chairman offered thanks to the Cheshire West Councillors for their support.
8.
Presentation of Donation Cheques
North West Air Ambulance
The donation will be used to support their activities.
Weaverham Community Youth Centre
The donation will be used to improve the appearance of the Youth Centre.
Owley Wood BP Scouts
The donation will be used for replacement camping equipment.
1st Weaverham Sea Scouts
The donation will be used towards the cost of a replacement computer
Weaverham Gymnastics Club

The donation will be used to assist the training of new and younger gym coaches.

Weaverham Community Association 

The donation will be used to upgrading equipment.
Weaverham U11s Yellows 
The donation will be used to support pitch fees and training equipment.
Weaverham Village Show

The donation will be used to support the show following the loss of a sponsor.
Weaverham Rose Fete Committee
The donation will be used to help with costumes and in lieu of entrance fees on the day.
Weaverham Forest Primary School 

The donation will be used to provide equipment for their Early Years Foundation Stage.

Friends of Owley Wood

The donation will go towards the continuing maintenance of the wood. 

9.
Constituents Resolutions 

No matters were raised.
10.
Concluding remarks


The chairman thanked people attending the meeting.
11.
Meeting Closed – 8.05pm.
